Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Mark D’Amico, on February 28, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 46, of the March 8, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 489.147 Florida Statutes and amended Senate Bill 17, as it applies to the petitioner. Petitioner’s petition, asks, “Can a contractor legally pay the Public Adjuster fee for the client of the contractor for which the contractor has done repairs due to an insurance claim?” The Construction Industry Licensing Board considered the Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on April 15, 2022, in Amelia Island, Florida. The Boards Order was filed on May 20, 2022. The Board finds that the Petitioner is attempting to use the Petition as a means to determine the conduct of another person, namely any third-party contractor who performs regulated construction services pursuant to an insurance claim, as prohibited by Rule 28-105.001, F.A.C. The Board therefore DENIES the Petition for Declaratory Statement, as specified in Final Order.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Donald Shaw, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399, Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com or telephone 850-487-1395.
